


The Master Plan of 1980 emphasized the importance of “keeping sensitive 
headwaters from the deleterious effects of development.” 

This ZTA would lead to water degradation and stream and ground water 
debasement.  It would endanger our well water and septic fields.


The Master Plan of 1980 fostered agriculture as an “economically viable 
industry.” This ZTA would cause farmers to become motel operators.


The Master Plan of 1980 protected the “rural environment, especially 
sensitive headwater areas, conservation areas, wildlife habitats, and 
floodplains from the impact of development.”  This ZTA would foster 
development by turning the Ag Reserve into a series of Four Seasons 
Motel Parks.


The Master Plan of 1980 sought to “develop supportive County policies 
and programs that strengthen agriculture itself.” The proposed ZTA does 
the opposite; at the behest of a few investors, it would establish a new 
industry - the motel industry - hindering the conduct of farming, especially 
access to affordable farm acreage, and thereby contributing to the 
Reserve’s eventual demise.   

The ZTA would irrevocably alter the purpose, the provisions, and the spirit 
of The Master Plan of 1980.


I ask the Council:  Please engage in stewardship, perspective, the long 
range view, the broader vision. Make the commitment to foster and protect 
the Ag Reserve as required by The Master Plan. 


Withdraw ZTA 23-09 now.


Thank you. 


** Quotes taken from the Master Plan of 1980 

  





